
From: DCPI [DCPI@nypd.org] 
Sent: Sunday, August 23, 2015 11:32 PM 

To: DCPI 
Subject: 19 Pct. Assault on Member of the Service 

Around 7:15 p.m. this evening a police officer, who is assigned to the Mayor's security detail, was struck 
in the back by an apparent BB/pellet near Gracie Mansion. Two individuals were taken into custody in 
the vicinity of 170 East End Avenue. They are being questioned. 
  
There have been two previous reports of apparent BB/ pellets causing damage to windows in this same 
area. The Mayor was not in the area of Gracie Mansion at the time of this incident. 
  
The police officer was transported to Lenox Hill hospital and her injuries are considered minor. She has 
been released. 
Stephen Davis 
NYPD 
Deputy Commissioner Public Information 
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